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August 15, 2025 
 
 
 
Traci Marin, PhD, RRT, Program Director 
Respiratory Care Program 
Victor Valley Community College 
18422 Bear Valley Rd 
Victorville, CA 92395 

RE: Program Number 200207 
Dear Dr. Marin: 
 
Thank you for submitting your 2025 Annual Report of Current Status and Resource Assessment 
Matrix. The Commission on Accreditation for Respiratory Care (CoARC) has reviewed this 
information to assess ongoing compliance with accreditation Standards and CoARC Accreditation 
Policies and Procedures. Based on the data provided, your program has met or surpassed all 
established thresholds for each required outcome measure. 
 
Your program should be proud of this achievement. While no further action is needed currently, 
be sure to maintain your program’s “Resource Assessment” and “Outcomes Assessment” 
activities for the next Annual Report, due July 1, 2026. If you have questions, be sure to contact 
the CoARC Executive Office. 
 
The Commission commends your team’s commitment to continuous quality improvement in 
education, as demonstrated by your participation in programmatic accreditation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Thomas R. Smalling, PhD, RRT, RRT-SDS, RPFT, RPSGT, FAARC  
Chief Executive Officer 
 
cc: Daniel Walden, PhD, President 
 Henry Young, DBA, Dean 
 
   
 


